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Meeting called to order by Corinne Olson at 7pm.
Carl N. made a motion to approve the December 8, 2013 meeting minutes, Ben S. seconded, motion approved.
Public forum – none
Paul, Andy and Len are coaches and parents of SBAA that came to the meeting looking for clarification on the new process for the 12U team formation.  They specifically have concerns about it being a draft when the coaches were not told to rank their players at the end of last season.  They think that is the only way you could do draft teams fairly.  Ben said he does not want to say it is necessarily a draft.  Ben said he will try to put kids from the same school on the same teams and that statement caused some confusion as that is not what the email said.  Ben said he will be sure to clarify before registration.  Paul, Andy and Len feel the association should have been notified of changes right at the end of last season so the boys could have chosen to try out for traveling if they wanted to.  Carl N. said that his experience with this is that if they are divided by school that won’t necessarily work as you want to have a more level playing field.  Len said again that in his experience was that they would rate them at the end of the year for a draft the following year so we should have the coaches go back and do that if we are having a draft.  Ben said again that draft is maybe not the term we want to use.  Paul asked who will make the decision on what teams the players will be on for 2014 and there is confusion on how that will happen and they would like to see exactly what the plan is.  Carl asked if the team formation has been structurally fair in the past and that the goal is so all will want to play ball and have fun.  Corinne said that we have to look out for all the kids in the program and not just one team.  Greg Z. interjected that he started the draft at 13’s and 15’s because of MYAS and trying to get the teams more equal.  Greg wanted to put them at a level playing field.  We are losing kids to other sports and a lot of other associations are doing the same type of team formation so we are in line with other associations.  Our objective is to keep kids playing baseball and we may need to get the 12U coaches together to figure out what is best.  Eric Potthoff talked about how tough it is when you build these bonds with other parents and they get moved around.  Chet said we are trying to avoid having all the good pitchers on one team and others getting no good pitchers at the older age groups.  Len said we really need to have a form to rate the players and have them say what position they play.  Corinne said we need to end the discussion because it could go on forever and she suggested everyone having a separate meeting to make the final decisions on the 12U team formation process.
New Business
By Laws on website
Corinne wanted to discuss how we want our By Laws posted on the website and it was everyone agreed to make them public for all to see as that was the purpose of updating them.  Chris V. made a motion to put the By Laws on the website and Ben S. seconded that motion, motion approved.
Board terms – Everyone got a list of the board seats and terms and the goal is so we have a gradual turnover instead of everyone leaving at once.  We have to finalize this for good and Corinne O. asked if everyone is ok with the dates she has listed on the chart.  The BATBA and fastpitch positions are set up to not expire the same year.  Chris V. made a motion to approve the board terms, Eric P. seconded that motion, motion approved. Carl N. commented that some of the BATBA ones might not tie in with their term on that board but then it would just carry over for whoever takes their place with BATBA.
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Anderson/Olson – Corinne O. submitted a budget to Craig for concessions for 2014 and along with that is asking the board to approve a raise for Corryn Anderson, concessions coordinator, for an extra $1 per hour.  The board thinks Corryn did a great job with concessions and she deserves more money for that.  Chris V. made a motion for Corryn Anderson to now be paid $12/hour, Bob M. seconded that motion, motion approved.  Corryn’s budget will be a lot like last year at about $55,000 for 2014.
.
Umpires – Hensler – not present.
In-house baseball (Junior) – Stai – Corinne O. wanted to start out by saying she and members of the board that are involved with the in-house baseball program have been meeting this past month and getting a separate board started for the in-house program.  This board will consist of the 4 currently on the board and then hopefully adding more.  Ben S. is President, Chet L. is Vice President, Diane M. is Treasurer and Eric P. is the Secretary.  Ben said they are making changes with the 12U team formation and the scheme of them is to mirror the senior league and they are looking at new uniforms for them.  They will get everything squared away for 12U before registration.  They are looking at logos for that league also.  Eric is contacting Play Ball Minnesota to get a coach clinic set up.  He has registered our association to bring the clinic to us as it is free and close by then so we can make it mandatory for the coaches to attend.  He is looking at doing it at the BHS field house.  He will invite all the coaches and assistant coaches to come to this clinic from all our programs.  We are trying to level the playing field for the coaches and he is looking at another clinic with the Gophers too.  And there will also be the one from the high school and BATBA will be putting on a clinic also.  
In-house baseball (Senior) – Latawiec – Chet L. met with Ben S. and they went over a lot of ideas on uniforms and colors.  Chet is trying to get the teams working together at the older age groups since they are not playing against each other as much as our junior teams are.
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – Chris V. is having coach clinics for the traveling fastpitch coaches.  They had the first one already and about 40 coaches were there. They brought in some great fastpitch coaches but it may have gotten a little advanced for some of the newer coaches so they will idle it back a little for the next clinic on January 31st.  All are welcome to attend that and maybe they can have it at BHS instead of the building so that would even be better.   Fastpitch is trying to get all the coaches on the same page so they are all talking with the same language so if they go to a different team they are used to it and it is not a big deal.  Teams are up and running and equipment is working out well. Chris was proud of finding a 50% off sale going on at Taho this past weekend and so he bought a ton of stuff on sale.  He also mentioned that fastpitch is working great in the off season as they have clinics for all sorts of stuff like hitting, pitching, throwing, etc. so everyone has a chance to get ready for the season.
Traveling baseball – Johnson – Ernie was not present so Carl N. reported for him that they are through their initial set up for the season.  Carl said he knows we talked about the A league at the last meeting and it sounds like they are likely to be able to put together a 13U A league that we will be part of.  BATBA is already tight for fields so they can only commit to this if one of our fields will be open. Corryn had said that she has room in fields for that team so it should work.  They are in good shape for the season preparation and their teams go to NSC for pre-season training.  Carl gave an update on legion ball and Eric Feigum will be that coach this summer and there will need to be decisions made on the VFW team and Senior Babe Ruth team.  Chet commented that he does not like the wording on the website for the older age groups saying we will only have a team if we get enough registrations.  He thinks this will deter some from signing up so he will look at that and let Nancy know what he wants it to say. Terry Olson, Town Ball head coach, said he would love to have some of the extra kids from Blaine on the Town Ball team if they are looking for a place to play.  Carl said it would just be imperative that they get playing time and not be on the bench though and with Terry’s numbers he does not see a problem with that.
Field/Game Scheduling – Anderson – not present
Fields/Facilities – Corinne started by saying that we are having our board meeting at the Lanes tonight since it is so cold at the building.  She will have Steve M., who is in charge of what goes on at the building, call and see if the City will turn up the heat for our next meeting.  Craig W. said he wants to notify coaches to make sure to have them and their team clean up after themselves when leaving the building so it is ready for use by the next team.  Corinne let everyone know that they can’t put the power in at 5 and 6 until it is warmer but otherwise it is ready.  This coming Wednesday is the meeting with the City on the fields and the meeting is at 6pm and Corinne will be going and is wondering if anyone is able to go with her.  It should be a formality so it will be ok if it is just Corinne attending.
Clinics – Potthoff – Eric P. talked about the coaching clinic again and said he is also looking at something with Line Drive for the players.  He knows a lot of kids sign up for traveling fastpitch for all that off season training but said we may not get kind of numbers for the in-house kids but he is working on that so he will see how it goes.
Equipment – Potthoff – Eric P. has been through all the in-house equipment and he wants to go through and know what is BATBA’s and what belongs to traveling fastpitch.  He will need to get with Jeremy that does equipment for fastpitch and Jason that does it for traveling baseball and they will be able to help him. Carl might have some extra shelving that we can use for the building in that storage room for the equipment so he will let us know about that.
Treasurer – Weston – Craig W. reported that he is working on finalizing the 2013 results and he just got traveling baseballs information tonight.  Once he gets final numbers for December he will let us know how it all looks and he will finalize the 2014 budget.  But he said for sure our numbers are very healthy.
Fundraising – Mullins – Diane M. said for the Kick-Off Day event fundraiser she is working on the letter for donations right now. We will have the kid’s portion of the event at the City Park on Saturday, April 26th from 10-2 and we will be doing the adult only event on April 26th also in the evening and it will be at Ham Lake Lanes.  We will do the Beer Bust from 6-8 and then a tent with a band after.  We are donating a 1/3 to the high school and 1/3 to traveling as we are incorporating both into the events.  We will do some throwing contests and batting and get the kids more involved and it will be for all ages.  They will try to get bigger raffle prizes and cost will be $20 like last year for the adult event.
Tournament Ball – Stai – Ben S. said that as of right now he has sent a message to the possible Tournament Team coach that they have to have teams final by Monday if they are going to have a team for 2014.  He thinks there will be a 13U and 12U team and maybe a 10U team.  
Town Ball – Olson – Terry Olson was introduced as our town ball guy.  He is the head coach and organizes everything for this team.  He is filling out the paperwork for his company for the $1,000 for him and his son to get donated to SBAA.  He would like to order new jerseys this year as they have used the same one for 4 years now and the board agreed that is a good idea.  The players usually play several years so they wear the pants as long as possible.  Terry will get a budget to Craig for 2014 and he will get with Nancy to sign his paperwork.
Uniforms – Singh – Corinne let everyone know that Derrell S. has some health issues to deal with so he will not be doing SBAA stuff for a while. Ben S. has taken over the uniforms for him.  
Photos – Nelson – no report
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Take signs to put in snow banks – Nancy had the signs and stands for advertising our registration with and asked that everyone take some of them to put in the snow banks. 
Registration flyer going to schools week of January 20/postcard going out – Nancy said the postcard is going out to all as a reminder for our registration and the flyers will be going to the schools next week.
Online registration starts February 1/coaches register in January – Nancy said an email has went out about having coach’s register in January and she will notify the association that registration starts in February.  She also gave the date for the walk in registration as being February 26th from 5-8pm.
Old Business – 
Chet and Ben were discussing about fields and wanting to persuade East Bethel to convert a field so they can use if for the older players.  Chet would like to see another field with a nice pitching mound.  

Nancy wanted to let the board know that St. Francis traveling will not be having their tryouts until March 22nd this year and she thinks that is a whole week later than last year and that will make it tough to save spots and form teams.  Ben will be getting a hold of them to discuss this further.
Other 
The next meeting is set for February 9, 2014 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Chris V., Diane M. seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 8:40pm.

